PECAN BEND SOUTH HOMEOWNERS ASSOCIATION GENERAL MEETING & BBQ                                              October 6, 2013

Officers and Board Members in Attendance

Cindy Polhemus (President)          Mike Gamble (Vice President)

    Cecilia Wofford (Secretary)          Jan Thompson (Treasurer)

    Jeff Fell (Board Member)              Art Galloway (Board Member)        

        Architectural Committee Members
          Tom Prowell - Chairman  



   Jim Clark         Dana Rogers 
Joe Rodriguez  
The Meeting was called to Order at 4:08 PM with President, Cindy Polhemus presiding, she welcomes all homeowners to PBS Fall meeting. 
· Minutes of Meeting – 

The MOM for the last Open Meeting has been mailed to all residence and can also be found on the PBS website. Therefore in the interest of time the minutes were not read.
· Treasurer’s Report – 
The Homeowners were reminded that a Special Meeting was held in June 2013 to elect new Board and Architecture Committee Members into the HOA.  The elected Board Members were introduced at this time.
The HOA is required to have an annual Open Residence Meeting in October of each year.  The Board suggested that we increase this to two (2) meetings per year in hope of increasing residence participation and provide better visibility. It was voted on and approved during the meeting.  PBS HOA will have Open Residence Meeting in April and October going forward. Calendars will be sent out to residence as well as posted on website at PBSHOA.org.       
· Architectural Committee Report & Update –
7302 Pecan Dr. – (Lot # 1) 

The owners have submitted drawings and are looking for a builder.  No further action at this time.
Pecan Dr. – (Lot # 69-70) 

Drawings and required paperwork were submitted to the Architectural Committee for approval.  Construction is in progress and is progressing within the required timeline.

· Deed Restrictions & Violations –
The Board has been respectfully and diligently working to ensure that the PBS Deed Restrictions are observed by all property owners. While a few concerns and difference of opinions have been voiced on the existence of PBS HOA, everyone must understand that the HOA exist to preserve our subdivision and its beauty.  Participation of the residence has also highlighted some issues that are out of the HOA’s control.   We realize that this can be frustrating; however the Board request that any residence fell free to highlight concerns and/or issues.  Everything brought to the Board will be reviewed and our intentions will remain to provide clear judgments and make fair decisions that will benefit our subdivision.    
Adherence to our Deed Restrictions should be everyone’s concern since compliance will guarantee that our subdivision will maintain the investment and property values.  
As per our mail outs – any property owner can request a copy of the Deed Restrictions from any Board Member. The Deed Restrictions can also be viewed on the PBS webpage (Special thanks went out Jeff Fell for his hard work on our Webpage).  At this time Jeff informed attendees of three (3) ways they could communicate any questions via the Website. He also asked everyone to please fill out a contact information page.    
· Deed  Restriction Violation Status – 
7300 Creek Dr – (Lot #28) the owners have been given Temporary Housing Form – we are waiting for their return. Board Members will be contact them again.
7411 Creek Dr – (Lot #31) Owners are in process of reviewing several Designs and have been meeting with Contractors.  Plans will be submitted as soon as a decision is made.

The Board will continue to send letters to neighbors concerning any unsightly items on their property that are in direct Violation of the Deed Restrictions. 
· Information on Pecan Bend South – 
At The President’s invitation, Architectural Committee Member - Jim Clark took the floor. Mr. Clark has been a property owner since the subdivision was formed in 1984.  Mr. Clark explained the beginning of Pecan Bend South and how the Deed Restrictions came to be.  The Developers generated the Deed Restrictions, not any property owners.  The HOA was handed over from the Developers to the property owners and an election meeting was held.  The first meeting of the Board was on July 18, 1984.  The Deed Restrictions and HOA have been existed and enforced since this date.  Mr. Clark mentioned that the PBS Deed Restrictions cannot be disbanded and will never go out of effect.  They are automatically renewed every 10 year.  
Mrs. Polhemus thanked Mr. Clark and resumed the meeting.
The original HOA has always continued to exist.  Pecan Bend South holds a Bank Account and has filed Tax Returns every year.  
Comments around the formation of a new HOA are not true.  We have just elected new members to the HOA.  There have not been any “new” restrictions created or changes made by the current Board Members.  At this time no request to do so have been tabled or under review.  The Board is volunteering their time and energy to keep the integrity of our Subdivision intact. Please assist in any way you can, this is a community effort and will take everyone living in PBS to succeed.  
Several property purchases have been made over the recent years.  The Board was advised that on some current purchases, Deed Restrictions have not been mentioned or provided to the buyer.  Upon extensive research (thanks to Dana Rodgers and Art Galloway) we were able to identify that this has been occurring because Pecan Bend South is not “Registered” as a Subdivision.  Due to this, PBS is not listed in the Realtor Data Base and the Deed Restrictions are not readily visible to them.  However, if purchased is processed via Title Company, the Restriction should and can be found through Brazoria County. The outstanding issue is when property is sold “by Owner” or “cash” sales.  Although it is the responsibility of any person or persons purchasing property or homes to verify if Deed Restrictions exist,   the Board is trying to mitigate issues around this by notifying the Realtor’s and inform them of the PBS website where the Deed Restrictions for all sections are now posted.
Dues will continue to be voluntary at $35.00 per Lot.  If you have questions about dues please don’t hesitate to ask any Board Member, we will be glad to assist.
· Subdivision Improvements – 
New Signs - The Board is in the process of purchasing new signs for our Subdivision. The signs will be placed at both entrances of the subdivision at Pecan Dr. at Cow Creek and Forest Rd. at Brazos River Dr.  (An example of the sign was passed around to the residents for their input).  Two signs per post, one will say – “Welcome to Pecan Bend South a Deed Restricted Community” alone with the website address.  The other will be a flip type sign to assist in notify residents when a Burn Ban is in effect.  A homeowner suggested that the picture of the tree on the sign should be in black and white since the color will eventually fade.  Suggestion noted will be taken into consideration.  In keeping with the improvement of the subdivision, we have asked the County to consider replacing and possible consolidation the multiple signs at our entrances. 
· Other items of Interest – 

Mail Delivery - For some time now, several of us have been receiving our neighbor’s mail. The Board has been in contact with the Post Office and we were told that they will do their best to correct this continuing problem. However in the meantime should this occur – The suggestion given to us was that it is best to place the letter back in your mailbox for the mail carrier to redeliver and attach a note indicating “wrong address”.  In this manner the mail carrier will be able to ascertain if the problem stems from the sorting Dept. or another area.  In order to hopefully solve this problem once and for all - Please refrain from putting said mail in your neighbor’s mailbox or taking it to your neighbor.

Ambulance Service - We recently learned that the West Columbia Paramedics DO NOT use a GPS. Therefore they have been known to take a longer route causing response time to be unacceptable.  We will contact the County to inquire if upgrades can be made. In the meantime when placing an emergency call – we suggest you provide the EMS County Roads, and provide as much information to them to expedite their response. i.e. County Road 25 North of Columbia Lake but before FM 1462.  If you use the street names like Pecan, Bent Oak…etc. in Damon, they will proceed down FM36 toward Damon.  So please take note of this issue and address according. 
Election of Officers – As mentioned at the beginning of the meeting, in our attempts to fill the vacancy of the prior HOA President we held a Special Meeting in June 2013.  The current Board and Architectural Committee Members were elected into positions during this meeting.  The HOA By-Laws require elections to be held during the October meeting, we will now open the floor for nominations . . .  
President – A Nomination for Cindy Polhemus was made and seconded - Vote was carried
Vice-President – A Nomination for Mike Gamble was made and seconded - Vote was carried 
Treasurer – A Nomination for Jan Thompson was made and seconded - Vote was carried 
Secretary – A Nomination for Cecilia Wofford was made and seconded - Vote was carried
The floor is now open for nominations for two (2) Board Members. . .
A nomination for Jeff Fell was made and seconded - Vote carried 

A nomination for Art Galloway was made and seconded - Vote carried 
As per the nominations and votes, the persons listed above will serve in their respective positions as HOA Officers and Board of Directors.    

· Final Agenda Item – 

GUEST SPEAKER - Barry Eversole - Game Warden 
Mr. Eversole shared the following information with our neighbors . . .    

Touching on the previous mentioned issue of EMS personnel locating our subdivision in emergency cases, Mr. Eversole informed us that the 911 system is keyed off of Home Phone numbers and County Roads. However Brazoria County is keyed off of the Mutual Aid District which can be routed to Angleton on one day and somewhere else on another day.  Our best bet is to give our County Road address and perhaps also mention that we are located North of Nash Ranch, and provide as much assistance in location information as was mentioned earlier.    
Hunting and Shooting in the area - We are located in the County not within city limits.  Shooting a firearm on your property is not a violation of Brazoria County.  He suggested we use common sense when shooting on or around our property.  While hunting is allowed it is not feasible due to the fact that most of our homes are located in wooded areas.  You will be taking the risk of hitting your neighbors or their property. This also makes it difficult to be certain where a bullet lands. He stated that every person is liable for any bullet they fire.  If the bullet hits a neighbor’s home or other property you could be cited with “Trespassing by Projectile”.  But worst case would be if you shot one of our neighbors.  
Feeding of Wildlife and Control of Feral Hogs - A benefit of living in the country is having wildlife literally sitting outside our windows.  While the view is a nice one, by feeding these wild animals we are creating “a false population”. Pecan Bend North was overrun with a huge deer population some years ago.  The deer had migrated from the State Park because residents had started feeding them.  Management of a Herd is a good thing, it helps promote healthy wildlife. Mr. Eversole suggested that if we choose to hunt to assist in keeping our deer population down, the key is to aim for the Doe, shooting a “Buck” is not the solution.  Also the food we put out for the deer will also attract additional wild animals that we don’t intend to feed.   One type is the destructive Feral Hogs. One way to GET RID OF THEM is to shoot them (No Hunting License is required).  Another way is to trap them   unfortunately, they are smart animals and learn to avoid the traps once they see one of their own fall victim.  For a better solution we can check out the Agricultural Extension Website for information on the Corral Type Traps. The Game Warren Division uses this type of control.  The Corral Traps will capture the full herd.  The traps are set out with food for several weeks allowing the Hogs to enter and leave until the full herd (or majority) feels comfortable in the trap.  Once this is obtained the Trap is set to capture the herd.  There are relocated to a Certified Buying Station. You can locate one of these stations on the Texas Game and Wildlife website. Question was asked if there was a charge for the service. The answer was “Yes”, there is a charge.  

Other Wildlife - another problem that we might encounter due to our location is Alligators – Be advised that there is an Alligator Hunting Season each year from April 1st to June 30th for Non-Core Counties and for Core Counties, hunting season is from September 10th to September 30th which applies to Brazoria County.  If we find alligator(s) have moved in to our ponds or around your residence contact the Game Warden and they will take appropriate removal or relocation measures. 
Mr. Eversole also wanted to advise our community that “Timber Rattlers” are a Threatened Species and therefore a protected snake. There are located in our region.  They are very docile snakes and if you do happen to come across one do your best to leave them alone and call the Game Warden for removal and protection of it.
Should we have any questions or concerns Mr. Eversole can be contacted out of La Porte dispatch, he was kind enough to provide his number. 

281-842-8100.
Mrs. Polhemus took the floor to ask if there were any more questions or concerns. There were none.  She then thanked everyone for coming, and invited them to partake and enjoy the BBQ dinner cooked by the Board members. 
The meeting Adjourned at 5:15 PM 
